From: user656379@aol.com

Sent: Friday, March 5, 2010 4:43 PM **To:** secretary secretary@CFTC.gov

Subject: Regulation of Retail Forex

Dear Sir,

I want to voice my concern over the proposed changes to the Forex markets, I agree with the comments of Gary Tilkin

"We believe that these proposed regulations will so significantly change the leverage factor as to eliminate the forex trading opportunity for many individual traders," said Gary Tilkin, president & CEO". I am an individual trader for 14 years and a Forex trader for 3 years. Thank you for your time.

Curtis Smith